

PRINCIPAL: PEGGY MURPHY, MA HEAD OF LOOSE SITE: TIM WILLIAMS, MA (Ed) HEAD OF SATELLITE PROVISION: KIRSTIE HEMINGWAY, BA
BOUGHTON LANE, MAIDSTONE, KENT, ME15 9QF TEL: OFFICE 01622 743925 EMAIL: office@five-acre.kent.sch.uk WEBSITE:www.fiveacrewood.co.uk

3<sup>rd</sup> September 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you had a good summer break.

As most of you will know, we had an Ofsted visit at the end of the last academic year,  $2^{nd} - 3^{rd}$  July 2024. The team consisted of four HMI's (His Majesty's Inspectors) and the inspection was graded. I received the final report yesterday and am now able to share it with you.

I am extremely pleased to inform you that Five Acre Wood School continues to be Outstanding in all areas. This is a fantastic outcome that demonstrates the hard work and commitment from all the staff to ensure that your children 'receive a rich and fulfilling education' that is 'highly aspirational for each and every pupil'.

Your children were eager to share their achievements and work with the inspectors. The lead HMI writes that 'pupils learn to be proud of themselves and consistently strive to achieve their best'.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support and am keen to build on our close working partnership to ensure that your children continue to receive the very best learning experience.

We look forward to welcoming your children back to school on Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> September.

Kind regards

P Musply

Peggy















